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Annual Meeting Reminder 

We are presently in the process of organizing our 85th Annual Meeting scheduled to be held on Wednesday, 
June 23, 2021. 
 
See your statements and notices online in May for RSVP information and how to attend. 
 
Annual Elections 
Presently, there are two (2) positions up for re-election, and one (1) new member to fill an open position on the 
Board of Directors. This is a volunteer position. No member of the Board or any other committee shall, as such, 
be compensated, as per section 1761a of the Federal Credit Union Act. The incumbents that seek re-election are 
Janis McDermott and Michael Kwaschyn. Presently, we have one candidate, Jason Yager, seeking election to 
the open position, but we may have more candidates. 
 
Additional Nominations 
Nominations for vacancies may also be made by petition (as nominations cannot be submitted from the floor 
during the meeting) and filed with the Secretary of the Credit Union, in accordance with the following 
procedure no later than April 9, 2021: 

• A petition must be prepared and signed by one percent (1%) of the Credit Union membership eligible to 
vote (approximately 270 members). 

• A brief statement of the nominee's qualifications and biographical data, in similar form to those above, 
must be submitted. 

• All such nominations shall be accompanied by a signed certificate from the nominee stating that the 
individual is agreeable to the nomination and will serve if elected to office. 

• Nominations by petition and/or questions regarding the nominating procedures should be directed in 
writing to: 

• Board Secretary, 2575 Hempstead Turnpike Suite 300, East Meadow, NY 11554. 

Upon receipt of such petition(s), the Secretary of the Credit Union shall cause such nominations, along with 
those of the Nominating Committee, to be posted in the Credit Union lobby, no later than May 24, 2021 and 
entered on the official election ballot. 
 
We hope you can join us virtually for our Annual Meeting and Elections on June 23, 2021 and we look forward 
to seeing you. 
 
Sincerely yours, 

Janis McDermott 
Secretary of the Board of Directors 
 


